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Follow @witneyroadruns
WRR Newsletter for Monday 12th July 2021
Chairman's Report

By the time you read this we will be European Champions....I hope......I know.....its coming home....

Please make a note for the date of the 5k, the 29th July, a Thursday evening, please all take part, it will be a good opportunity to get your race vest out and wear the Club colours. As usual we want to put on a good show, so a big thank you to those that have volunteered to marshal and ensure it goes well.

Short run rota, please get your name on the list, it makes a huge difference to how many times you have to do it, so lets get some more names on there.

And finally it would be good to see some more of you at the Tuesday and Thursday sessions, there is nothing better than the sight of 60 odd orange vests meeting up together.

John Mac

LONDON MARATHON MARSHALS 2021
I have had notification from the London Marathon Team that we are required to supply less Marshals this year for COVID safety reasons.

So instead of the usual 40, I only need 24!

I have therefore made the decision, with the Committee's approval, to only ask WRR who have marshalled before, as I need experience instead of numbers.

I apologise to let some of you down who had put your name forward for last years marathon, I will however contact you each next year to see if you are still interested.

I will be in touch with those who I would like to Marshall this year, I need to know in the next 2 weeks if you re still available.

Thank you for your understanding.

Lyn Hopkins

SHORT RUN ROTA 2021/2

(Please note - a few important changes from last year)
Every Thursday the Short Run accommodates new members/beginners/improvers, members returning from injury and those who just fancy a shorter distance.

The distance will always be between three and four miles. I need 2 people every week to chaperone the group. The more volunteers there are, the greater the likelihood that you'll only have to do one during the year. That was the case last time, with only about a dozen members picking up a second stint.

We have plenty of members to meet the above criteria, and it is a feature of our "Club Offer", so please commit to putting your name down to do one. As mentioned, it is likely that you will only do one in the 12 month period, so it really isn't too onerous.

For safety reasons we do have to have at least one male and one female rota volunteer each week. So, if you find that you can’t fulfil your rota slot, you must ensure you arrange a same gender replacement. Failure to do this means that the run cannot go ahead!

If there are any dates you would prefer (e.g school holidays, etc) or dates that you cannot do, just let me know.

Once I have rota'd your turn, please try as hard as you can to avoid having to rearrange, however if it is unavoidable, it is essential that you tell me, via email (andyrunning49@gmail.com) only, who you have swapped with. Do not rely on any social media platforms.
Please respond no later than Saturday 24th July, whether you would like to participate or not.

Many Thanks, for those who have replied already.

Andy Church

DUCKLINGTON DASH

Thursday 29th July

We are pleased to announce a new race, which hopefully will be in next year’s 2022 race calendar.
This year however we would like to hold a test event with Witney Roadrunners and Alchester running club.

This will be held on Thursday 29th July at Ducklington Sports & Social Club starting at 7.30pm.

This will be a 5k off-road event, for the test event we will be asking you to use your watches to record the time. The intention is that  next year it will be chip timing.
The Social club will be open for drinks and a chat and hopefully some feedback which is why we are holding this test event. There is also the possibility of a BBQ depending on numbers.

We are also looking for 12-15 marshals so we can put the race on safely.


Many thanks
Bertie
WITNEY ROADRUNNERS COTSWOLD CLASSIC 10 MILE ROAD RACE 2021
SATURDAY 4th SEPTEMBER - MARSHALS REQUIRED
Good news that the Cotswold Classic 10 mile road race is going ahead this year, we are all so excited.

So I am now recruiting marshals for the day, we need 40+ to ensure a successful race and the safety of the competitors.

Duties will include setting up on the day, registration, water stations, marshalling the course and loads more.

The race starts at 10am, helpers are required from 7.30am - 8am and marshals from 8.45am at the latest.

If you would like to marshal please let me know as soon as possible, the more the merrier.

You can email me at lynhopkins2@yahoo.co.uk
WRR CHRISTMAS DINNER - SATURDAY 11th DECEMBER AT CAFE ROUGE
With so little socialising having taken place over the last year-plus, the Committee have realised that many of you will be keen to get together and celebrate this Christmas.

I have therefore booked Cafe Rouge for Saturday 11th December, arrive at 7pm for pre-dinner drinks.

Menus are not out yet, but as soon as they are I will publish along with prices.

There will be a disco for all those that like to show off their skills on the dance floor! I won’t mention any names, but you know who you are!

We want to make this a party to remember.

So if you would like to join in the fun please let me know. I will start collecting names shortly at club sessions.

Lyn Hopkins
lynhopkins2@yahoo.co.uk
WRR RACING CLUB KIT
I am aware that we have some new members who have joined us during COVID times.

I hold the stock of WRR racing Club kit vests and t-shirts, and also hoodies and sweatshirts.

If anyone requires any race kit could they please let me know with an idea of sizes. I am short in a couple of items and the delivery time is about 10 weeks, well it was before COVID. So an idea of future requirements would be very useful.

Men’s vests and t-shirts come in S, M, L, XL and Ladies in 8, 10, 12, 14.

Hoodies and sweatshirts in S, M, L, and XL.

Thanks.

Lyn Hopkins
lynhopkins2@yahoo.co.uk
This week
Tuesday 13th July

Efforts: 
5 off 1200m

Session overview: 
First two at 1/2M pace, 





Second two at 10k pace





Last one at 5k pace

Location: 
Manor Road Cogges

https://w3w.co/farms.jaws.brings, 

PLEASE SEE SPOND TO SIGN ON
Thursday 15th July
Routes and groups to sign up will be on Spond on Tuesday evening as usual.

PLEASE SEE SPOND TO SIGN ON
Results
Saturday 10th July

Race to the Stones Day 1 - 50km

Margaret Mason
4:52:53

4th lady



Kate Prinsep

7:29:34

Sunday 11th July

Vitality London 10km – Hatfield Park


Graham Le Good

46:34



Judith Le Good

59:59

Future Events
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